                                         EYFS Newsletter: Autumn 1 2023

[image: image1][image: image3.png]° THE VERY
AR




[image: image4.png]


[image: image5.png]



[image: image6.wmf]
[image: image7.wmf][image: image8.wmf]
[image: image9.wmf]
[image: image10.wmf]
[image: image11.wmf][image: image12.wmf][image: image13.png]


[image: image14.jpg]




[image: image15.png]VectorStock® VectorStock.com/922022



















[image: image2.png]










Autumn 1 2023   Newsletter EYFS











Downsell Primary School, Downsell Road, Leyton E15 2BS











Dear Parents/Carers,


Welcome back to our Autumn Term for those previously with us and a very big welcome to our new students and parents, we look forward to getting to know you and your child. This is always a busy term as the children settle in to their new classes and routines. 


The children will be busy making friends and trying new activities. This means that they will probably be very tired to start with, especially for those reception children that have never stayed for a full day, so please many early nights!





EYFS staffing


2 Year old Room


Sarah - Early Years Practitioner


Tina – Teaching Assistant





Nursery:


Esther – Teacher 


Chantel – Teaching Assistant


Nicola – Teaching Assistant SEND


Caleb – Teaching Apprentice





Reception – Pine:


Karen Britton – Class teacher & EYFS Co-ordinator


Sarah - Early Years Practitioner


Qamar – Early Years Practitioner





Reception – Apple:


Ulia Grama – Class teacher


Jess – Early Years Practitioner


Honel – Early Years Practitioner


Elena – Teaching Assistant SEND





Uniform


Please make sure your child’s clothing is clearly labelled. We have lots of children and they are all wearing the same clothes! We will let reception parents know when they will need a PE kit. This is not until after the October half term.
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Learning at home


Language and communication is an essential part of learning. All children will be encouraged to use language as their main means of communication. We read stories and sing rhymes every day. Please talk to your child as much as possible and encourage them to ask questions, as this will help them to further develop their language skills.





Independence


In EYFS we support the children to become independent learners. Please take the time to encourage children to dress themselves – especially when putting on, taking off and hanging up their coats. 


Please speak to the staff if your child is still wearing nappies or pull-ups.  We can work together to ensure they are fully toilet trained.  We appreciate that accidents do happen so you are welcome to send in several changes of clothes in a named bag.


Book Bags


All children will need to bring a book bag in to school every day. We provide a weekly story book to share with your child. Please take time to read with your child everyday and discuss the story/content. We will shortly send home more information regarding support for reading.





2 Year old.


We will shortly be reopening the 2 year old provision and the pushchair park will now be used by these parents. Nursery children should be encouraged to walk to and back from school, so we ask that you please refrain from placing any items in the covered area.


Bikes and scooters


All bikes and scooters must be parked in the designated school zones and NOT outside any class areas.
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Water bottles


In order to maintain personal hygiene, please provide your child with a water bottle, with their name clearly marked, to use in class every day. We are unable to provide cups.


Tapestry


We use an electronic recording system, Tapestry, to monitor progress here at Downsell Primary. This allows parents to view their child’s learning journey. Please make sure you have signed the revised consent form in order to view your child’s learning.





Meet the teacher


Please come and join us in our “Meet the teacher” sessions on Thursday 21st September @ 3.30pm for reception and 3.40pm for nursery.





Healthy Schools


We would like to remind parents that we are a healthy school and that your child is encouraged to eat healthily at lunchtime. If your child is bringing a packed lunch, please ensure that it reflects a healthy meal. Please could parents ensure that the school office is aware of any serious allergies that your child may have.





Reminders


School registers starts at 8.50am.


Greet your child with a smile not a mobile!


Meet the teacher sessions on Thursday 21st September @ 3.30pm & 3.40pm.





We look forward to your co-operation and continued commitment to your child’s education. 





Yours sincerely,





The Early Years Team
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